**From:** Brace, Carl < Carl.Brace@herefordshire.gov.uk>

**Sent:** 27 May 2020 14:51

To: West1

**Subject:** Appeal Ref 3244253.

## Dear Inspectorate

we have been sent the following third party representation on the above Appeal and forward it for your attention. If the person needs to resubmit directly to yourselves please advise and I will contact them otherwise to save you time, if we don't hear from you we will consider the representation has been accepted

## Regards

From: A PHELPS

**Sent:** 27 May 2020 14:48

To: Brace, Carl < Carl. Brace@herefordshire.gov.uk >

Subject: Appeal Ref 3244253.

**CAUTION:** This email originated from outside of the organisation. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognise the sender and know the content is safe.

Tony Phelps, Ingleside Cottage, Lower High Street, Newnham on Severn, Glos. GL14 1BS

Dear Mr. Brace

## Appeal Ref 3244253

My wife and I regular visit Ross. One of the things we really like about Ross is that it easy and convenient for us to do the weekly grocery shop at one of the existing supermarkets, and then make other purchases in the town itself. I am sure that we are not alone in this. In the last few months, we've shopped at Lucas Motorcycles, The Cookshop, Truffles, Ross Old Books and River Music amongst other local traders, not to mention the Ross branches of several national businesses. As I say, all because they are currently so easily and conveniently accessed.

I am concerned about the idea of a supermarket at the Wolf business park. It will attract the majority of the trade from the Forest before they reach the town proper and create congestion which will deter other visitors.

Assuming that another supermarket is needed, can it not be positioned more centrally, like the existing ones?

Yours Sincerely,

Tony Phelps

"Any opinion expressed in this e-mail or any attached files are those of the individual and not necessarily those of Herefordshire Council, Herefordshire Clinical Commissioning Group (HCCG), Wye Valley NHS Trust or 2gether NHS Foundation Trust. You should be aware that Herefordshire Council, Herefordshire Clinical Commissioning Group (HCCG), Wye Valley NHS Trust & 2gether NHS Foundation Trust monitors its email service. This e-mail and any attached files are confidential and intended solely for the use of the addressee. This communication may contain material protected by law from being passed on. If you are not the intended recipient and have received this e-mail in error, you are advised that any use, dissemination, forwarding, printing or copying of this e-mail is strictly prohibited. If you have received this e-mail in error please contact the sender immediately and destroy all copies of it."